	ШИФР	
В S O Ш Английский язык всероссийская олимпиада школьников		
2021-2022 уч.год		
Муниципальный этап ВсОШ 2021по предмету «Английский язык»		
Фамилия, имя, отчество пол	ностью:	
Число, месяц, год рождения (ДД.ММ.ГГГГ):		
Класс учащегося:		
За какой класс учащийся пишет работу:		
Полное название образовательной организации:		
Название района или города:		
ФИО педагогического работ	ника, подготовившего к олимпиаде	

### ВСЕРОССИЙСКАЯ ОЛИМПИАДА ШКОЛЬНИКОВ ПО АНГЛИЙСКОМУ ЯЗЫКУ (МУНИЦИПАЛЬНЫЙ ЭТАП) ПИСЬМЕННЫЙ ТУР возрастная группа (9–11классы)

### Уважаемый участник олимпиады!

Вам предстоит выполнить задания письменного тура:

1) лексико-грамматический тест, тест по аудированию, тест по чтению,

2) творческое задание «Отчет».

Время выполнения заданий письменного тура – 2 астрономических часа (120 минут).

Выполнение заданий письменного тура целесообразно организовать следующим образом:

- внимательно прослушайте инструктаж члена жюри;

- ознакомьтесь с бланком ответа;

– не спеша, внимательно прочитайте задание и определите наиболее верный и полный ответ;

– отвечая на вопрос теста, обдумайте и сформулируйте конкретный ответ только на поставленный вопрос;

– впишите правильный ответ в бланк ответа, указав букву / цифру или слово в правильной форме;

– если Вы допустили ошибку, то ее можно исправить простым зачеркиванием «/», указав рядом правильный ответ;

 особое внимание обратите на творческое задание, в выполнении которого требуется выразить Ваше мнение. Внимательно и вдумчиво прочитайте заданный текст, обратите внимание на его композиционное, логическое и тематическое построение;

– после выполнения каждого теста и творческого задания удостоверьтесь в правильности выбранных Вами ответов; исправьте обнаруженные при Вашей самостоятельной проверке тестов и творческого задания ошибки.

Предупреждаем Вас, что:

 при оценке тестовых заданий, где необходимо определить один правильный ответ, 0 баллов выставляется за неверный ответ и в случае, если участником отмечены несколько ответов (в том числе правильный), или все ответы;

– при оценке тестовых заданий, где необходимо определить все правильные ответы, 0 баллов выставляется, если участником отмеченыневерные ответы, большее количество ответов, чем предусмотрено в задании (втом числе правильные ответы) или все ответы.

Максимальная оценка баллов за тестовые задания – 63 балла.

Задание письменного тура считается выполненным, если Вы вовремя сдаете его членам жюри. Максимальная оценка – 10 баллов.

Максимальная оценка всех заданий письменного тура – 73 балла

### Желаем успеха!

## ВСЕРОССИЙСКАЯ ОЛИМПИАДА ШКОЛЬНИКОВ ПО АНГЛИЙСКОМУ ЯЗЫКУ 2021–2022 уч. г. МУНИЦИПАЛЬНЫЙ ЭТАП, 9-11 КЛАССЫ

### **USE OF ENGLISH (30 points)**

# Task 1. Read an article based on the cartoon "Madagascar". Identify if there is a mistake in the lines 1-12 or there is not. If there is a mistake point it, if there is no mistake -put "v").

1.	The lion called Alex lived in the Zoo in the centre of New York.	
2.	He always was among the best friends: Martie, a zebra, Melman,	
3.	a giraffe and a hippopotamus with a beautiful name Gloria.	
4.	They lived in the Zoo all their lives quite happily as their	
5.	food given to them regularly, they were together, and people	
6.	always admired them. One day, Martie, the zebra, saw a little	
7.	penguins who said that they decided digging a tunnel under	
8.	Manhattan to Brighton Beach. They knew that there they	
9.	will be able to get to Antarctica, where they had lived before	
10.	they were brought to the Zoo. The penguins made Martie keep	
11.	it secret otherwise their plan would fail. And Martie made up his	
12.	mind to run away from the Zoo.	

#### Madagascar

# Task 2. Read the text about Harry Potter Movie. Fill in the gaps with an appropriate form of the word given on the right.

The very first Harry Potter film, Harry Potter and the <b>13</b> Stone	Philosophy
is now re-released after 20 years, into a rather different world. Sadly, some	
actors who played the original Dumbledore, Snape, Uncle Vernon and Mr.	
Ollivander are no longer with us.	
This film, <b>14</b> four years after the original novel, marked the birth	Emerge
of a new pop culture myth, to rival Sherlock Holmes and James Bond	
according different <b>15</b> , and the circumstances of its arrival became	Index
16, from Rowling's own early poverty to the snapping up of film	Myth
rights.	

Warner Bros 17 on three young actors to carry the series through their	Gamble
wanter bros 17 on three young actors to early the series through then	Gamble
own adolescence to its finale: Daniel Radcliffe as Harry, Emma Watson as	
Hermione and Rupert Grint as Ron. And I can't think of these characters	
played by any other actors: the 18 of the stories being remade or re-	Think
adapted with a different cast is heresy. I even grew to like Grint's very broad,	
goofy acting, in which he 19 by director Chris Columbus at the	Encourage
outset.	
In the film, we see Harry Potter coming to terms with his messianic	
purpose: he is released from his 20 imprisonment in the Dursley	Dickens
household and sent for his first term at Hogwarts. Harry learns how to play	
quidditch, he and his pals are sorted into their various houses; they encounter	
the formidable teaching staff, including Professor McGonagall, Professor	
Quirrell and Professor Snape and then meet the challenge of a <b>21</b> assault	Death
on Harry.	
And it's still one of 22 and spectacular movies, with a rush of	Entertain
nostalgia to go alongside the exhilaration of fun, even though some of the	
"flying" effects during the big quidditch match aren't quite what we're used	
to in 2021. "Wingardium Leviosa," says the earnest, wide-eyed Hermione	
and the story is airborne again.	
	•

Task 3. Match beginnings 23-30 with the endings A-H. Inside A-H, choose the right variant 1 or 2.	_
<u>Put down, like 23 – A1:</u>	

<b>23.</b> The symbol of the US	А.
is	1. Because it's one of the world's most beautiful bridges
	2. It's easier to see it in the heavy fog that often covers the area.
<b>24.</b> The author of the	В.
famous book "Gone with the wind"	1.Franklin Roosevelt
	2.Dwight Eisenhower

<ul> <li>25. Why is the Golden Gate Bridge painted the orange color?</li> <li>26. Who was the first king to be crowned in Westminster Abbey?</li> </ul>	C. 1.Black ravens 2.Robin Redbreast D. 1.Uncle Sam
<ul> <li>27. Who of the following American presidents commanded the US forces during World War II?</li> <li>28. What bird is the national bird of the UK?</li> </ul>	2.Pall Mall E. 1. Great Fire 2. Great Flood F. 1.King Arthur
<ul> <li>29. What misfortune fell upon London in 1666?</li> <li>30. In the UK, parliamentary elections are held</li> </ul>	2.William the Conqueror G. 1.Once in five years 2.once in four years. H. 1.M. Mitchell 2. J. Austin

### Максимальный балл – 30 баллов

Не забудьте перенести Ваши ответы в бланк ответов!

### ВСЕРОССИЙСКАЯ ОЛИМПИАДА ШКОЛЬНИКОВ

### ПО АНГЛИЙСКОМУ ЯЗЫКУ 2021–2022 уч. г.

### МУНИЦИПАЛЬНЫЙ ЭТАП, 9-11 КЛАССЫ

#### LISTENING (15 points)

# Now you will hear a text about baseball. <u>For items 1-10, choose the best option (A, B, C or D)</u>, for items <u>11-15, choose if the statements are True (T) or False (F)</u>. You will hear the text twice.

- **1.** What event happened when Burt Rutan was a teenager
  - **a.** the Soviet Union launched the first artificial satellite
  - **b.** the Soviet Union sent a first man into the space
  - c. the USSR and the USA signed the Nuclear Test Ban Treaty
  - **d.** the Wright brothers' first flight
- **2.** Burt Rutan was
  - **a.** a businessman
  - **b.** a pilot
  - **c.** an airplane designer
  - **d.** a science fiction writer
- 3. Burt Rutan was inspired to build his own spaceship by
  - **a.** the Wright brothers' first flight
  - **b.** the history of airplane design
  - **c.** the US space travel
  - **d.** the histories of hundreds of pilots
- 4. The first Wright brothers' flight happened in
  - **a.** 1903
  - **b.** 1913
  - **c.** 1930
  - **d.** 1900
- 5. In 2004 Rutan's SpaceShipOne, successfully entered space and made it back to earth.
  - **a.** twice a week
  - **b.** twice in two weeks
  - **c.** twrice a week
  - **d.** twrice a month
- 6. The goal of create the Ansari X Prize was to
  - **a.** to commercialize space travel
  - **b.** motivate private space travel
  - c. find outstanding space engineers
  - **d.** developed private enterprise
- 7. Rutan's project got the world's attention and motivated to
  - **a.** commercialize private space travel.
  - b. increase government investment to space
  - **c.** learn the history of airplane design
  - **d.** developed private enterprise

- 8. Virgin Galactic is the name of
  - **a.** a spaceship
  - **b.** an airplane
  - **c.** a private enterprise
  - **d.** a company
- 9. Virgin Galactic offers all people the opportunity
  - **a.** to see the space firsthand
  - **b.** to the sight of earth
  - **c.** to travel to the Moon
  - d. to fly in the Wright brothers' airplane
- 10. Virgin's first spaceships crew will have
  - a. one pilot and six passengers abroad
  - **b.** two pilots and four passengers
  - c. two pilots and six passengers aboard
  - **d.** one pilot and four passengers
- **11.** Burt Rutan had dreamt about journey to space since his childhood.
- **12.** By the beginning of the XX century, the airplanes were constructed on governmental enterprise.
- **13.** By the beginning of the XX century, European factories were producing two-three hundred airplanes a year.
- 14. SpaceShipOne was used by Richard Branson as a prototype for his spaceship.
- **15.** Passengers will float weightless in space for less than ten minutes.

### Максимальный балл – 15

#### Не забудьте перенести Ваши ответы в бланк ответов!

### ВСЕРОССИЙСКАЯ ОЛИМПИАДА ШКОЛЬНИКОВ ПО АНГЛИЙСКОМУ ЯЗЫКУ 2021–2022 уч. г. МУНИЦИПАЛЬНЫЙ ЭТАП, 9-11 КЛАССЫ

#### **READING (18 points)**

## Task 1. Read the first part of an article. <u>In items 1-10 identify if the statements are True (T) or False</u> (F).

### **Culture Shock**

Saying Tamara Blackmore experienced culture shock when she arrived here last September is an understatement. It was more like culture trauma for this adventurous student who left Melbourne's Monash University to spend her junior year at Boston College (BC). Blackmore, 20, was joined at BC by 50 other exchange students from around the world. Like the thousands of exchange students who enroll in American college each year, Blackmore discovered firsthand there is a sea of difference between reading about and experiencing America firsthand. She felt the difference as soon as she stepped off the plane.

As soon as she landed in Boston, Blackmore could feel the tension in the air. She was about to taste a lifestyle far more hectic that the one she left. "Driving in Boston is crazy," says Blackmore. "It took me a while to get used to the roads and the driving style here. I was always afraid someone was going to hit me. It was particularly tricky since the steering wheel was on the wrong side of the car. In Australia it's on the right side."

Beyond the cars and traffic jams, Blackmore said it took a while to get used to so many people in one place, all of whom seemed like they were moving at warp speed. "There are only 18 million people in Australia spread out over an entire country," she says, "compared to more than six million people in the state of Massachusetts alone. We don't have the kind of congestion you have in Boston. There is a whole different perception of space."

The pressing problem for Tamara was making a quick adjustment to the American lifestyle that felt like it was run by a stopwatch. For this easygoing Australian, American seemed like perpetualmotion machines. "Americans are very time-oriented," she says. "Everything is done according to a schedule. They're always busy, which made me feel guilty about wanting to just sit around and occasionally watch television. Australians, on the other hand, value their leisure time. The pace there is a lot slower because we don't feel the need to always be busy. It's not that Australians are lazy, it's just that they have different concept of how time should be spent. Back home, I used to spend a lot of more time just talking to my friends."

- 1. Tamara Blackmore passed through very strong emotions after arriving to America.
- 2. It is possible to say that Miss Blackmore is rather a cautious person.
- **3.** To experience another culture firsthand is absolutely not the same to experience it via some information sources.

- 4. American lifestyle is much more restless than the one in Australia.
- 5. Miss Blackmore could not adjust herself to Boston's traffic.
- 6. We can conclude, according to Tamara's words, that Australia is thinly populated.
- 7. For Miss Blackmore Americans seemed to be equivalents of eternal engines.
- 8. There was quite easy for the Australian exchange student to spend her free time at her own pace.
- **9.** Tamara stated that people living in the southern hemisphere country are not so hardworking as Americans.
- 10. Attitude toward the time of Tamara in America and Tamara in Australia would be pretty the same.

# Task 2. Read the second part of an article. <u>For questions 11-18 choose the best option A, B, C or</u> <u>D.</u>

It didn't take long for Blackmore to adjust to American **rhythms**. "I felt the pressure to work harder and do more because everyone was running around doing so much," she says. When BC students weren't huddled over books, Blackmore found it odd that they were compulsively jogging, running, biking or doing aerobics in order to be thin. "Compared to home, the girls here are very skinny," she says. "Before I got here, I heard a lot of stories about the pressure to be thin and that many young American women have eating disorder."

But it's BC's laid-back and friendly learning environment that **sets** it **apart** from her Melbourne college experience. "Generally speaking, learning facilities are a lot better in Boston. In Australia, students and teachers have little contact outside the classroom. It's formal and depersonalized relationships. You social life and your school life are separate," she says.

It's just opposite at BC, according to Blackmore. "BC students and faculty are like one big happy family. There is a real sense of team spirit. It's like we're all in this together. Going to school here is a lifestyle, whereas at home we're just a number."

When Blackmore returns to Australia at the end of the school year, she'll have plenty of memories, most of them are good ones. BC, like most American colleges, has gone out of its way to create a memorable experience for Blackmore and its other exchange students.

**11.** The word **rhythms** in the 1<sup>st</sup> paragraph is close to meaning to:

- a) beat
- b) size
- c) pace of life
- d) periodicity
- 12. What does Tamara means saying: "...students weren't huddled over books....":
  - a) to study hard
  - b) to gather all together to study
  - c) to study in pairs

- d) to study many books at once
- **13.** According to Tamara's words in the first paragraph, what is the main aim of American young ladies:
  - a) to lose weight after studying
  - b) to lose weight to be slim
  - c) to lose weight to not get food disorder
  - d) to be thin not to feel pressure
- 14. What helped Tamara to feel loveliness of studying abroad?
  - a) her friends
  - b) the busy schedule
  - c) the college and atmosphere it creates
  - d) America itself
- **15.** What is the meaning of the word **set apart** in the 2<sup>nd</sup> paragraph:
  - a) to allow to forget
  - b) to recall
  - c) to allow to memorize
  - d) to help
- 16. What was NOT mentioned by Miss Blackmore as an advantage of BC?
  - a) studying life as a part of your social life
  - b) learn facilities
  - c) cozy relationships between students and teachers
  - d) getting a degree
- 17. What does Tamara probably mean saying this: "....whereas at home we're just a number"?
  - a) disappointment
  - b) joy
  - c) uncertainty
  - d) regret
- 18. According to the text, one of the BC's main goals towards the exchange students is:
  - a) to give knowledge
  - b) to get them entertained
  - c) to show the difference between studying at home and abroad
  - d) to allow to try unforgettable experience

### Максимальный балл – 18

Не забудьте перенести Ваши ответы в бланк ответов!

## ВСЕРОССИЙСКАЯ ОЛИМПИАДА ШКОЛЬНИКОВ ПО АНГЛИЙСКОМУ ЯЗЫКУ 2021–2022 уч. г. МУНИЦИПАЛЬНЫЙ ЭТАП, 9-11 КЛАССЫ

### WRITING (10 points)

Imagine that your school administration decided to make a recreational area for the students. To identify the demands of the students the school launched a survey "School recreational area". You were among the volunteers who performed it. Now you need to make a report about the survey results (the data are given in percent) and express your own opinion concerning the recreational area.

In your report you need:

1. To make an opening statement on the subject of the survey and its purpose

2. To summarize briefly the information given in the chart by selecting and reporting the main features

- 3. To make comparison where relevant
- 4. To make a conclusion by giving your opinion about the necessity of the recreational area.



Write your report. Use 200-250 words.